HISTORIAN’S REPORT (R. H. Lusch)
117th Detwiler Family Reunion

August 17, 2013
Births, deaths, marriages, etc. since the last reunion: 9 births, 4 marriages and 9 deaths. (See Historian’s Record Sheet for details)
Since last year’s reunion I have added 128 individual names (4266), 26 new surnames (1121) and 42 marriages (1539) to the records. I have also added pertinent dates that I have located through researching various archival records. I had planned to do more research on the Detwiler families that are buried in the Morris Cemetery, Phoenixville, PA but did not get time to do so in the past year. I continue to add additional information in the “Reunion Chronological History” spreadsheet from information I am able to obtain from the Chester County Historical Society and other family members. More research is needed to fill in the gaps for some of the reunions where minutes or newspaper articles documenting the event have not been located. The earliest birth date is Peter deVoss (1595) who is the 2nd great grandfather of wife of grandson of Hans Detweiler and 4th great grandfather of Henry R. Detwiler. The most recent birth date is Blake Robert Albitz (19 May 2013) who is the 9th great grandson of Hans Detweiler and 5th great grandson of Henry R. Detwiler. The earliest Detweiler I have recorded is Mathius Detweiler (born 1596 in Niederweningen, Zurich, Switzerland). Henry R. Detwiler is the 4th great grandson of Mathius Detweiler.
www.detwilerfamily.org
I continue to track the number of hits we have had on the Detwiler Family website using Google Analytics. They have limited their historical data information system to monthly; therefore I cannot reliably compare yearly numbers for comparisons to prior years. From June 28, 2013 to July 28, 2013 there have been 103 visits to the site, 77.2% of them were first time visitors and 22.8% returning visitors to the site. They viewed 512 pages. If I would extrapolate these numbers for 12 months there would be 1236 visits and 6144 pages. This would indicate a 9.5% increase in visits and an 86.8% increase in pages viewed. 
I continue to be contacted by people doing research on their family tree to determine if they are associated with ours. To date I have made connection with 2 descendants of Hans Detweiler and added some of their information to our family genealogy database. I will continue to work with Detweiler contacts and hope that additional information can be added. I will continue to research and respond to those contacting me with the hope that I can connect their families with our Family that is recorded in “Hans Detweiler Family History by Francis Waite”, “The Genealogy of the Detweiler, Detwiler Family by Elizabeth Zern Smith” and “Detwiler Family Genealogy by B. Harrison Landis”. 
Our contract with the web host company, IPOWER, will expire on April 13, 2014. Our domain name (detwilerfamily.org) is protected until July 2014. Therefore, there are no costs associated with maintaining the web site until April or July 2014. I will renew the contract with the host company and our domain name at that time unless the family does not want to continue having a web site.
Respectfully submitted, Richard H. Lusch, Historian
